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Closed for Statutory Holiday 

The Preeceville Town Office and Shop will be 
closed on October 10th for Thanksgiving Day. 

Landfill Hours 

The Regional Landfill Site, located west of Town, 
just past Preeceville Salvage at SE-4-35-6-W2nd 
in the RM of Preeceville is open during the 
following hours: 

Middle of April – Beginning of October 

 Tuesdays & Thursdays 3:00 to 7:00 pm 

 Saturdays 9:00 am to 3:00 pm. 

Beginning of October – Middle of April 

 Tuesdays and Thursdays 1:00 to 5:00 pm 

 Saturdays 9:00 am to 3:00 pm. 

For details or for more information about the 
Regional Landfill please contact Justin DeVries 
at 306-621-0070. 

Eco Centre Open 

The Eco Centre will close October 8th for the 
2022 season. The Eco Center accepts all your 
used oil, oil filters, antifreeze, and diesel exhaust 
containers. The Eco Center hours are from 8:00 
am to 12:00 noon every Tuesday, Wednesday, 
Friday, and Saturday. 

Newsletter Community Event Reminder 

The Town of Preeceville Community Newsletter 
gets mailed out to the community in the following 
months:  

January/February           
March/April May/June                                           
July/August September/October                   
November/December  

All community organizations and clubs are 
encouraged to submit their upcoming events or 
cancelled events (non-commercial) by emailing 
your advertisement to preecerecp@sasktel.net, 
phone us at 547-2810 or drop off a small write 
up. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Summer Employee Thank You 

The Town of Preeceville would like to thank the 
following summer employees for a job well done. 
Ronald Lang Town Summer Maintenance, 
Justen Strand, Mehgan Petryshyn and Makenna 
Petryshyn the Town Summer Students and 
Hannah Kidder the Museum Summer Student. 

Ability Van & Bus  

The Preeceville Ability Bus Board has available 
for rent an Ability Bus and Van. The van is 
equipped with a wheelchair ramp, and can fit two 
wheelchairs, one passenger and the driver or 
one wheelchair and three passengers plus the 
driver. There is a minimum charge of $10.00 per 
booking and $0.60/km for the van. The bus has 
the capacity of four wheelchairs and six 
passengers or three wheelchairs and eight 
passengers. If you wish to book the Ability Bus, 
the charge is $0.75/km. To book the Ability Van 
or Bus or would like more information please call 
the Town Office at 306-547-2810. 

Garbage Pick Up 

Those residents who have been instructed to 
move garbage for winter pickup from the back 
alleys to the front of your property are reminded 
to do so as of November 1st. If you are unsure if 
you are to move your garbage, please call the 
Town Office at 306-547-2810. 

“Lines of the Past” Reprints for Sale 

There are reprints of the original “Lines of the 
Past” Preeceville History Book available for 
purchase. Contact the Preeceville & District 
Heritage Museum at 547-2774 or Preeceville 
Town Office at 547-2810. 

Fall Water Line Flushing 

Fall water line flushing will be taking place in 
October, dependant on weather conditions. 
Please watch the community sign and the local 
newspaper for any changes. 

Sewer Reminder 

Baby wipes and all personal hygiene products 
as well as shop towels cause blockages in the 
Town’s sewer lines. These items should not be 
flushed down the toilet. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BLUE BIN RECYCLING 

Please be reminded that the Blue Recycle bins are only for the disposal of paper, cardboard 
and plastics. Yard Waste, Glass, tin/aluminum, or any type of garbage is not accepted in 
these bins. The Blue Recycle bins are not for the dumping of renovation or construction debris 
or household garbage. These items should be taken to the Parkland Regional Landfill located 
west of Town. Please put all similar plastics in clear plastic bags.  

 
 

mailto:preeceville@sasktel.net
http://www.townofpreeceville.ca/


 

TOWN OF PREECEVILLE 

 

SEPTEMBER/OCTOBER  2022                                                

 

Annie Laurie Lake Driving Range 

Annie Laurie Lake driving range will be closed 
September 30th for the season. Thank you for 
supporting the driving range throughout the 
season and special thanks to Gateway Co-op for 
providing us with the location for the buckets of 
balls to be rented from, it is greatly appreciated. 

Arena Start Up  

The Preeceville Arena Board is excited to soon 
be welcoming everyone back for another Arena 
Season. Please watch the Town of Preeceville, 
Preeceville Rec, and Preeceville Arena FB page 
for further details. 

Preeceville Minor Hockey  

If your child is interested in registering for 
Hockey this Season, please go to Preeceville 
Minor Hockey’s Facebook page for more 
information. 

Preeceville & District Heritage Museum 

The Museum closes on Monday Sept.5th. After 
September 5th if you would like to see the 
Museum, you can contact any of the Museum 
board members.  

Preeceville Bike and Skate Park 

GRAND OPENING!! September 10th, come out 

and enter to win one of 5 giveaways, watch a 
crew from Winnipeg demo jumps and safety 
lessons. Free burgers and hotdogs. Everything 
starts at 4 pm. 

SKATEPARK RULES 
The Town of Preeceville is not responsible for 
loss, damage, or injury from the use of the park 
The park is not supervised 
Use at your own risk 
Park is open dawn to dusk 
Helmets, pads, safety gear strongly 
recommended 
Please keep park clean 
No littering, no graffiti 
No profanity, aggressive behavior, drugs, or 
alcohol 
Respect other users of the park 
Due to weather, wet or icy conditions may exist 
SKATEPARK ETIQUETTE 
We’re very fortunate to have the new outdoor 
concrete skatepark in Preeceville. The skatepark 
is free and open for anyone to use, provided they 
follow the rules. However, there are a host of 
unwritten or informal rules which govern 
skateparks. This is called “skatepark etiquette”. 
There are a few basic rules of skatepark 
etiquette that should be followed at every 
skatepark, and they can be found on our 
Website and Facebook page. Please remember 
the skating area is for boards, scooters, bikes, 
and rollerblades only. Not for playing. 

 

Chase The Ace 

Chase the Ace Tickets are available! The weekly 
draws are held at the Preeceville Curling Rink. 
Check out Preeceville Lions Club on Facebook 
or watch for their sign at the end of Main Street 
for up-to-date information. 

Community Calendars  

Community Calendars are coming back! 
Preeceville School is fundraising for their outdoor 
space/playground project. If you are interested in 
supporting this fundraiser by purchasing a 
calendar(s) for $15.00 each or placing an ad to 
promote your business for $35.00, canvassing 
will begin in mid-September. If you have not 
been canvassed by the deadline of October 14th 
and are interested in participating, please 
contact the school at (306)547-3148 and ask for 
Laurie Antonichuk or email Laurie at 
laurie.antonichuk@gssd.ca . Thank you in 
advance for your anticipated support. 

SPE Family Resource Centre  

We’re back! Starting September 21 please join 
us for Drop In and Play at the Preeceville Library 
on Wednesday afternoons from 1:30 – 3:30 pm.  
Free crafts, activities, and a healthy snack.  
Everyone welcome. Check out our Facebook 
page “SPE Family Resource Centre” for more 
details or call or text 306-814-8818.  

Filling the Gap 

Emergency food hampers are available year-
round for families in need. Please call 306-548-
5478 and leave a message to request a hamper. 
Messages are only checked on Fridays. If you 
would like to donate, cheques can be made 
payable to Filling the Gap and mailed to Box 448 
Sturgis, SK S0A 4A0. Or call 306-548-5478 to 
make arrangements to donate non perishable 
food items. Thank you for your support! 

Main Street Market 

The Main Street Market is in full swing, come on 
out Fridays 10-2 and buy some local produce, 
baking and have lunch. Weekly groups host 
lunch fundraisers every Friday at the booth in the 
parking lot at the end of Main Street. The Great 
Pumpkin Contest will be held September 30th  
contact Maureen at 306-547-3118 or Florian at 
306-814-8686 for details. 

Archery 

Archery club is hosting Intro to Archery workshop 
October 1,2022 Weekly junior Archery Saturdays 
in Endeavour and Mondays in Sturgis beginning 
October 15. Contact Linda for more information 
306-529-8401. 
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